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“Trusting Jesus That Is All” 
Psalm 62:8 — “Trust in him at all times; [ye] people, pour out 
your heart before him: God [is] a refuge for us. Selah.”  Whether 
in blessing or bereavement, the comfort is found in the 
challenge of trusting God. 

On July fourth weekend, we had a good meeting in Canton, 
Ohio, where my brother Ed is a church trustee.  We really 
missed seeing him in the services because he has been 
recovering from his open heart surgery.  His life was on the 
precipice of eternity.  After being transported to the Cleveland 
Clinic and receiving more focused care, he has recovered 
sufficiently to be relocated to a rehab center in Canton.  
Continue to pray for him.  The following weekend Robin and I 
went to Birmingham, AL, where we did a clinic on the family and 
marriage in a Spanish-speaking ministry.  The Lord blessed, 
good was accomplished, and important decisions were made.  
The English pastor has asked us to come back in September to 
do a special English-Spanish combined service, which we plan 
to do on Sept. 15th.  This will take some trusting in the Lord to 
preach a message in two languages at the same time. 

This month we traveled to Florida 
where I spoke in the Iglesia Bautista 
Reconciliación in Margate.  The Lord 
blessed with responsive folks to the 
message on Sunday.  I also brought 
a Bible lesson on Daniel on Tuesday 
for the mid-week Bible study.  There 
have been several remarks of how 
God used the messages to meet the 
needs of His people there in 
Margate, and even those of a Cuban 
lady who lives below Homestead 
but watches the services online.  
Robin and I also saw our newest 

grandson that was born in June.  Woohoo!! But in the same 
week of such joy, we also hurt with a dear friend whose 
husband Jim went to heaven.  We attended the funeral (where 
God was exalted and the gospel declared) and continue to pray 
for the surviving spouse, Vivian. 
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2024 Year-to-Date Fires 

In July we had a good Fires conference in Belize 
where 150 attended at night and 15 souls were 
saved.  The very next week we had a conference 
in the Dominican 
Republic with Bro. 
J o s é A g ü e r o . 
There were 62 
pastors present 
and 28 brethren 
surrendered their 
lives to serve the 
Lord full-time. 

Then in August 
we had our largest conference of the year.  It was 
held in Mexico City.  Over 8000 attended the 
evening services among which were 650 pastors, 
assistant pastors, and missionaries from all over 
Mexico, Chile, Argentina, Bolivia and even Cuba 
and Venezuela.  There were hundreds of folks 
saved during the week. 

We have two Fires conferences in September.  
One will be in Bogota, Colombia (9/16-19), and 
the other in Santa Ana, El Salvador (9/23-25). 

Prayer Needs 

Pray for Robin and me as we participate in a 
missions conference in Kingsport, TN (9/1) and 
conduct that special meeting in Birmingham in 
September (9/15).  Pray that God will continue to 
give us opportunities to give the gospel as we 
did to Berta from Honduras the other Saturday.  
She was ripe fruit.  We now seek to follow-up with 
her to see her follow after the Lord. 

Another special need is to replace our vehicles.  
One has over 212,000 miles, while the other has 
over 310,000.   We have been trusting the Lord to 
keep these going without overburdening repair 
bills.
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Full-time service decisions in Dom. Rep.

Robin with Philippe
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